Public Meeting Re: Double Parking on 800 Block of D Street NE
Washington Community Fellowship Church (907 Maryland Avenue NE)

April 7, 2007

I. David Holmes began the meeting at approximately 6:15 pm.
a. In attendance were Elder Richard J. Simon, III of Way of the Cross Church of Christ, MPD 1st District Cdr. Diane Groomes, ANC 6A Commissioner David Holmes, Linda O’Brien of Councilmember Tommy Wells’ office, ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee Chair, Omar Mahmud and several community residents.
b. Mr. Holmes introduced himself and some of the other attendees, and explained the history behind the double parking issue.  The conflict stems from church parishioners at Way of the Cross Church on the 800 block of D Street NE double parking their cars to attend church services and other events.  The double parked cars hinder traffic and emergency vehicle access, block a designated bicycle lane and otherwise create unsafe conditions along this stretch of D Street.  Mr. Holmes then opened the floor to discussion.
II. Comments

a. Cdr. Groomes informed all that double parking is illegal everywhere in Washington, DC and that nowhere on the books is there an explicit exception for churches.  She went on to explain that the lack of parking enforcement with respect to churches stems from an unwritten rule put in place by past mayoral administrations.  Given changing times, increasing redevelopment across the city, etc., it is time to re-evaluate this policy.
b. Elder Simon informed the meeting his church has been on Capitol Hill for over 40 years and in DC for over 80.  Elder Simon has tried to work out parking arrangements at places like Sherwood Recreation Center and a nearby dialysis center, but his efforts have not been fruitful.  He also explained that nearby parking is essential for many of the senior parishioners at the church, many of whom need to park right out front.  Elder Simon has tried curtailing church services to lessen the impact of double parking on the neighborhood.

c. Mr. McGahey stated that the problem is not just on Sundays given that there are services at the church at other times during the week.  Anytime there is an event at the church, there are buses and cars double parked out front.

d. Mr. Mahmud expressed his hope that the meeting will be used to come up with solutions to the problem, including results such as increased encouragement of carpooling and valet parking at the church.  He offered to make the ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee available to help all concerned to come up with and implement solutions.

e. Mr. Henderson informed all that the DC Teacher’s Credit Union parking lot may be a possibility, but it is difficult to find open parking given that many park there to avoid being ticketed on the street for having out of state license plates.
f. According to Mr. McMahon, double parking has been an ongoing problem at this location, but it was curbed in 2005/2006.  It is now a consistent problem again for some reason.  He also recounted recent health problems and a serious concern that double parked cars on his block may prevent an ambulance from reaching him in the event of an emergency.
g. Mr. Williams expressed a concern that this is an effort to force an existing church out of the neighborhood.

h. Mr. Beck informed the meeting his dog walking business has been hurt by the double parking problem at the church.

i. Elder Simon exclaimed that the church encourages car pooling and provides valet parking for its parishioners.  At this time, there are approximately 1,000 parishioners at the church.
j. Ms. O’Brien offered the assistance of Councilmember Wells’ office.  She offered to research any possible solutions and asked for all to help come up with viable solutions to the church parking problem.
k. Mr. Johnson also expressed hope that we all focus on coming up with a solution to the problem, and not accuse people of trying to force the church out of the neighborhood.  If he thought this was the aim of those opposing double parking at the church, he would not support their efforts.

l. Mr. Harrison, a parishioner of the church, assured all in attendance he would personally see to it that there would be no more double parking.  If anyone double parks, he agreed to remove the car himself or do whatever is necessary to end the problem.

m. Cdr. Groomes also questioned why this problem has re-emerged of late.

n. Other suggestions from the attendees included angled parking and parking at the lot controlled by Coalition of Christian Colleges.

Notes recorded by Omar Mahmud
